
Elden H. Booth
Sept. 8, 1925 ~ July 4, 2021

Remembered the close family gatherings we had as young kids. Elden was always fun and outgoing. So glad the

brothers are all together now! And it will be a nice reunion when we are all together some time in the future. I would

like to spend more time with Benjamin and Lora. Love to a great family!

    - Rebecca Smith

I send my love and long distance hugs to all of this wonderful family. Being friends with Cindy, allowed me to enjoy

many happy times in your family's home, and I shall never forget that. I loved reading about Elden's life . . . things I

did not know but will now remember about him. You were fortunate to have him for so long on this earth. May your

sorrow turn to hope and joy, knowing that you will be with him again . . . and forever. I'll be praying for you as you

go through this time of grieving and letting go. I'll be thinking of you and praying that all goes well on the 12th of

July as you memorialize the life of your dad, grandpa, uncle, brother, and lay his body to rest.

    - Sharon Bouck

I worked with Eldon on the recommend desk at the Salt Lake Temple for several years before switching to being an

ordinance worker. I always enjoyed spending time with Eldon and the discussions we had. My sincerest

condolences to his family. Russ

    - Russ Ware

Sorry to read about Elden one of the best men I have ever know He was best boss i have ever hand in my life 

Harrington was a great company to work for . He has a great family and many friends I have mist all of them



THANKS FOR BEING MY FRIEND 

 

    - Arlo Larson

Steve, Jan and Family, So sorry for your loss. Elden was such a great man. I will never forget his kindness to my

children and I when I was widowed. One night I found myself with three or more pans in my living room collecting

rain water from the ceiling. Somehow it got back to Elden and then early one morning I woke up to loud noises on

top of my roof. A new roof was installed for me at no cost! it was a blessing I will always keep in my heart. He was

such a fun man to be around also. I really appreciate the Booth Family. Thank you, Tammy Parkinson

    - Tammy Parkinson


